
 

STATE OF MAINE CHAPTER 
INTERNATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF ASSESSING OFFICERS 

 

                               Executive Board Meeting 
                                June 18, 2021 * 10:00 a.m. 
 Vassalboro 

                  

 
MINUTES 

Members Present: Judy Mathiau, President; Karen Scammon, Vice President; Clint Swett, Treasurer; Julie 
Ethridge, Secretary; Kerry Leichtman, Past-President; Darryl McKenney, Natalie Andrews, Brent Martin, Caitlin 
Thompson 

Members Absent:  Phil Drew 

Meeting called to order at 10:35 am 

Secretary’s Report: Kerry moved to accept the minutes of March 11, 2021 as written. Natalie seconded. 
Motion passed unanimously. 

 

 Treasurer’s Report: Clint e-mailed the latest treasurer’s report (attached). Darryl moved to accept the 
treasurer’s report. Karen seconded. Motion passed unanimously. 

 

Committee Reports 

 

• Education: See Annual Meeting under New Business 

 

• Legislative: Karen reported on the latest bills in the legislature, including LD1530, LD1312, and bills 

aimed at increasing the Homestead exemption. 

 

• Membership: Julie reported current active membership is at 144. 

 

• Audit: No report 

 

• Nominating: Julie reported that the positions of President, Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer, and 

three Directors (Darryl, Phil, Natalie) expire this year. The committee will discuss nominations and report 

back. 

 

• Communications: The board discussed how communications have been working and all agreed that the 

processes we currently have in place seem to be working well. Caitlin suggested looking into recruiting 

events at high schools and colleges. Natalie suggested also looking into offering courses through area 

adult ed programs. 

 



Sub-Committee Reports 
 

• History: No report. 

 

• IAAO Representatives: Karen and Kerry have both renewed their terms as IAAO representatives for the 

year. 

 

Old Business 
 

• PTI Recap: Assessorwood Squares was a huge success.  

 

• Boston Conference 2022: Kerry will be getting in touch with Bill Healy and also the MA Chapter about 

next steps. He will also meet with the our Chapter’s sub-committee. 
 

New Business 

 

• Annual Chapter Meeting: The annual meeting will be held in person this year. Topics will include TIFs 

and possibly an MMA website overview and a presentation about how to participate in the legislative 

process. 

 

• MMA Convention: The consensus of the board is that we will not participate this year. 
 

Natalie moved we adjourn the meeting. Kerry seconded. Motion passed unanimously. 

Meeting adjourned 11:50 am 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Julie Romano Ethridge, Secretary 
 

 

 


